


Oregon Passenger Rail Project 2013 Rider Survey Results 
 
The Oregon Department of Transportation Rail and Public Transit Division is planning for the 
future of the Amtrak Cascades intercity passenger rail service through the Oregon Passenger Rail 
Project. To support the planning effort, in mid-2013 an on-board rider survey was conducted 
between Eugene and Portland over a one-week period, including the weekend, that sampled each of 
the scheduled northbound and southbound trains and Amtrak Thruway buses. A total of 382 
completed surveys were collected, providing a 95 percent confidence level with a ± 2.5 percent 
level of precision.  
 
Key findings of the survey include: 
• 49 percent of riders did not have a private vehicle available to make the trip.  
• Riders reported their trip purpose as: 

o Visit friends or relatives   36% 
o Vacation/pleasure/recreation  23% 
o Personal or family matters  16% 
o Business     12% 
o Commute to or from school    6% 
o Commute to work      6% 
o Other       1% 

• 79 percent of riders began their trip at their home or the home of a friend or family member. 
• About 19 percent of survey respondents were first-time riders, while more than 30 percent used 

the service a few times per year; 21 percent rode one to three times per month,  
13 percent rode once or twice per week and only 8 percent rode more than three days  
per week.  

• About three-quarters of the surveyed riders’ trips either began or ended in Portland or Eugene, 
and more than half of the trips were taken between Portland and Eugene.  

• Nearly 60 percent of riders were dropped off at the station, while 20 percent used transit to 
reach the station.  

• 47 percent of survey respondents were picked up at their destination station, 28 percent used 
transit and 10 percent took a cab to their destination.  

 
A travel market analysis based on the on-board survey compared ridership characteristics with those 
of the corridor population as a whole. Key results include: 
• The share of riders from households with annual incomes between $25,000 and $49,000 was 

much higher (35.1 percent vs. 19.6 percent). 
• Households with income over $100,000 were underrepresented (10.4 percent vs.  

20.7 percent). 
• Younger riders (ages 18 to 24) were overrepresented (30 percent vs. 13 percent), while riders 

over age 65 were underrepresented (7.9 percent vs. 15.6 percent). 
• Riders with higher education (college degree) were overrepresented (45 percent vs.  

32 percent). 
• Riders without a vehicle in their household were overrepresented (19 percent vs. 8 percent). 
• Students made up about 19 percent of riders, about double their share of the corridor population.  
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